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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an Extraordinary Council meeting held on 19 June 2019 at 6.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: T. Beckett, J. Beckett, A. Cartwright, D. Edmunds, M. Erwin, S. Glover, I. Nellins, R. Smith (Mayor) and M. Whittle.
Clerks:
Town Clerk & Assistant Clerk.
1.EC

APOLOGIES
No apologies have been received.
2.EC

DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests declared.

3.EC

INTERNAL AUDIT REPORT 2018/19
Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and approve the end of year internal audit report 2018/19.
4.EC

ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 2018/19
The Clerk said it is a statutory requirement to approve the Annual Governance Statement each year.  Items one to nine on the statement refer to the appropriate systems this council has in place and the appropriate procedures it takes to comply; all these items are reflected in the internal audit of which no concerns have been raised. 
Councillor Cartwright proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the review for the internal control system and to approve the Annual Governance Statement 2018/19.

The Mayor and Clerk signed the Annual Governance Statement 2018/19.

5.EC

ACCOUNTING STATEMENTS 2018/19
The Mayor asked if members had any questions.
Councillor Whittle queried box ten Total Borrowing; he asked how many loans the Council have, what were they used for and could this be paid off.
The Assistant Clerks said Town Council currently have two Public Works Loans; one loan was used for the extension of the Town Hall and the other loan was for the renovations on the town park and to purchase a plot of land at the cemetery. 

The Clerk said it was investigated a little while ago about paying off the loans, the interest rates are fixed and very low, so it was not beneficial to pay them off.  If members would like this process looked at again this could be carried out.
Councillor T. Beckett thought the loans have reduced significantly from the previous year. 
There were no more questions asked.

Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To approve the Accounting Statements 2018/19 on the Annual Return.

The Mayor signed the Accounting Statement 2018/19.
The meeting concluded at 6.38 pm.
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